 WORKS COMMITTEE

The MINUTES of the Works Committee held in the Boardroom, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Monday 18th August 2003 at 7.00p.m.

Present
Mr. T M Crookall (Chairman)


Mrs. C A Moughtin


Mrs. J C Scanes 


Mrs. P S Sweeney

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)


Mr. W E Cain (Technical Officer)

MINUTES
03/157
The Minutes of the meeting held on 21st July 2003 were taken as read and ADOPTED.

PUBLIC HEALTH ACT
03/158
The Town Clerk indicated that the 

1990

Department of Local Government and the Environment had issued the Waste Disposal Licence Public Consultation Document with regard to the energy from waste plant at Richmond Hill, Douglas.  It was noted that responses to the consultation were required by 5th September 2003.

ROAD TRAFFIC
03/159
The Committee noted the signing of an 

REGULATIONS ACT 1985

Order entitled Orry Lane (Peel) (Temporary Prohibition of Through Traffic) Order 2003 which prohibited vehicular traffic from proceeding on Orry Lane, Peel between 19th August 2003 and 19th September 2003.  NOTED


The Town Clerk tabled draft Orders from the Department of Transport regarding the amended Parking Places Order for Marine Parade and Shore Road.  The members had no comment to make on the drafts.



The Town Clerk tabled a further Order reserving a parking place on a section of Westlands, Peel.  NOTED


The Town Clerk referred to a letter from Mr. D McCurrie of 15 Duke Street, Peel regarding the parking sign on the Promenade opposite its junction with Stanley Road which was at variance with the double yellow lines parking restriction.  It was AGREED that the parking sign should be removed and a request be forwarded to the Department of Transport accordingly.

ALL ISLAND
03/160
The Town Clerk indicated that the

PARKING REVIEW

Department of Transport had advised that it was currently undertaking an All-Island Parking Review and comments were sought by 1st September 2003.  The Chairman indicated that the period during which comments were sought was somewhat short.  It was AGREED to copy the Department’s notice to all members and also seek a longer period of consultation with the Department in respect thereto.

STREET SIGNS
03/161
Discussion ensued over a number of street signs that were missing and in need of replacement.  It was AGREED that replacement sign be obtained for St. Germans Place, Factory Lane, Charles Street, the bottom end of Derby Drive, Battery Road and Lake Lane.  Discussion ensued over the placement of a sign at the bottom end of the lane of Mountain View with its was junction with Peveril Road.  It was felt that there was no need for a sign to be placed at this location.

VICTORIA TERRACE
03/162
The Town Clerk referred to a copy of a petition that had been received from the residents of Victoria Terrace, Peel.  The petitioners had forwarded their concerns to the Department of Transport requesting an investigation and review of the parking situation in Victoria Terrace.  The residents were of the opinion that the spaces in front of their houses should be reserved for the use of the occupiers only.  The Committee noted the request and indicated that the matter would be raised with the Department of Transport at the next quarterly meeting scheduled for October 2003.



This part of the meeting ended at 7.35p.m. 
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